
 

COUNCIL ACTION SUMMARY SHEET 

MEETING DATE: July 22, 2024 

TOPIC LOPA Request for Car Show Special Event Application Fees Waiver 

 

BACKGROUND BRIEF: At the Council meeting July 8th, 2024, Paul Campo addressed the Village Council 
to request to have the event application fees waived on behalf of Lake Orion Police Association, for the 
2024 LOPA Car Show.  Village Council requested that Administration place this request on Council’s July 
22, 2024, meeting agenda for consideration.  The Special Event fee waiver policy is attached along with 
the fees that have been paid by LOPA. 

Administration recommends that Village Council take no action on this request, thereby requiring the 
payment of the fees, for the following reasons: 

1. LOPA is a private, nonprofit organization rather than a governmental or public entity; 
2. LOPA’s event is not funded in whole or in part through property or other taxes; and 
3. Waiving the event application fees would result in a conversion of public funds for private 

benefit in violation of the Village’s policy. 

SUMMARY OF PREVIOUS COUNCIL ACTION:  

07/22/20224 – Paul Campo addressed Village Council to request a waiver of event application fees for 
the LOPA car show event.  Council requested that Administration place the request on the July 22, 
2024, meeting agenda for consideration. 

FINANCIAL IMPACT:  

The total amount of special event application fees for the LOPA car show event is $275.00. 

RECOMMENDED MOTION:  

None 


